                                                                                                                              January 18th, 2023         061 
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting on Wednesday, January 18, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve the previous minutes; Council member Tony Manry seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

CITIZENS: Waneta Linton has noticed a lot of homes that need cleaned up and is wondering if there is anything the town can do. The council let her know that they will get ahold of Area Plan to try to help. They will also start sending letters to residents that need to clean their yards up. John Brane wanted to thank the town for the beautiful Christmas lights.

SALARIES: It was discussed that Laborer Jeremy Shaw did not receive his raise after 90 days, Mark motioned to approve his 90-day raise, Tony seconded. 3-0.  The salary for Deputy Marshall Skyler Beard was also discussed. Mark motions to raise Skyler’s salary, Tony seconded. 3-0.
POLICE: Marshall Dale Osborn reported that in 2022 the department logged 2,397 calls. Vehicles are running well. Mileage for the 2020 Ford is Explorer is at 39,102 miles, 2022 Ford Explorer is at 12,707 miles and the 2014 Ford Explorer is at 124,455 miles. The department has 6 paid employees and 2 reserves. Grant County’s radio system is increasing their mega hertz, so the police department will need to get new radios. 4 radios would cost $2,244.96 per radio. That price would include the radio, a battery and the radio would be programmed. The police vehicles radars will be certified on February 2nd, 2023. Deputy Marshal Skyler Beard requested two days off, Mark motioned to accept his request. Tony seconded. 3-0.
ENGINEER: Eric Woodmansee presented his on-call agreement to the council for 2023. He also discussed the task orders that was given last year. Tony motioned to table the on-call agreement; Mark seconded. 3-0.

UTILITIES: Utility Sup. Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. Laborer John Miller has decided to back out of the Alliance of Indiana Rural Water Apprenticeship Program. A resignation letter from John was sent to Alliance. Meters have been read and all leaks have been tagged. Taylor & Sons is working on a quote for the sidewalk that will go up to Dollar General. Astra Insurance has given us the approval to move forward with the cover repair at the Wastewater Treatment Plant. Donnie will meet with Nicole from Area Plan on Thursday, January 19, 2023 to discuss properties in town. AIM is having a virtual class on January 28, 2023 to discuss Blight and one on February 28, 2023 to discuss liens. Donnie will attend both. Community Crossings Grant is now open. Donnie would like to apply to get stormwater and street work done on W. Chester. Tony motioned to apply for CCMG, Mark seconded. 3-0. The town hall furnace had a drain plugged up and had a leak. Mr. Kool looked and cleaned it out. The furnace is 20 years old. It will either need to be repaired or purchase a new one. Council would like table the decision until they get quotes for both options. 

RESOLUTION: Resolution 1-2023 was presented to the council. They decided to table it for now. Resolution 2-2023 was also presented to the council. Tony motioned to approve Resolution 2-2023, Mark seconded. 3-0. 

BANK: Tony motioned to put Jerry Caudill on the bank accounts, Mark seconded. 3-0.

Council signed Payroll Docket.

Mark motioned to approve APVs, Tony seconded. 3-0.

Tony motioned to adjourn the meeting; Mark seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 8:07 PM.
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